
  

  

Personal Protective Equipment Survey 
May 2020 
 

The American Nurses Association conducted a survey of nurses 
in May to understand their recent experiences and concerns 
related to the availability, reuse, decontamination and 
accessibility of Personal Protective Equipment in all healthcare 
settings during the COVID 19 pandemic. 

*Data were collected through a survey administered by the American Nurses Association to 
identify needs and observations from nurses (members and non members) working during the 

COVID-19 pandemic. Between May 15-31, 2020, 14,328 nurses responded* 
 

 

45%
report

PPE 
shortages

52%
report treating a 

postive or suspected 
positive COVID-19

patient

79%
are encouraged or 

required to
REUSE PPE

59%
feel unsafe

Respondent Snapshot 

Medium 
hospital 37%

Ambulatory 
Facility 8%

Community 
Health  7%

Military/ 
VA 3%

Large 
Hospital 25%

Long Term 
Care 

Facility 8%

Small 
Hospital 9%

Primary 
Care 

Facility 
8%

Number of days of N95 Respirator Reuse 

Representing All States 
and 3 US territories 

Personal Protective Equipment Shortages 

N95 
Respirators, 

42%
HEPA Filters, 

PAPRs, 
Hoods, 33% Face Shields, 

27% Gowns, 27%
Surgical 

Masks, 25%

Large and Small 
hospitals and VA 

facilities 
experienced the 
least shortages

Long-term care 
and Community 
Health facilities 
experienced the 
most shortages

PPE Reuse and Decontamination 

43%

of facilites are 
DECONTAMINATING

N-95 respirators

53%

of nurses feel

unsafe

29%

1-2 days

19%

3-4 days

36%

5+ days

LTC nurses reported reuse 5+ days the most 
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